Evergreen Chapter

American Society for Public Administration

MINUTES

Board of Directors Meeting

June 11, 2009, 5:30pm

Room 4951, Seattle Municipal Tower

Present: J. Paul Blake, President, Steve Benowitz, Wendy Ekern, Chantal Stevens, and Dave Broom.

President J. Paul called the meeting to order at 5:38 p.m.  He reviewed the agenda.  Chantal added one item under the Agenda’s New Business section: co-sponsorship of the Community Indicators Consortium event, Community Indicators as Tools for Social Change, scheduled for October 1-2, 2009, Bellevue, WA.

Review of Minutes:

Minutes from previous meeting (April 2009) will be approved by email.

Secretary’s Report:

Mary Van Verst was unable to attend and will give the report at a later time.  Wendy Ekern was asked to take minutes for this meeting in Mary’s absence.

President’s Report:

The successful 2009 Public Service Award luncheon received much publicity.  ASPA National’s publication The Bridge, carried an article about the event accompanied by a photograph.  Cheryl Huff, Director of the King County Department of Records and Elections and award recipient, was unable to attend the event.  Later she met with J. Paul to take a photo session for possible use in King County publications.  Also, the Puget Sound Business Journal carried an article about the award ceremony.   J. Paul expressed thanks to Steve Benowitz for coordinating all the arrangements for the luncheon.   Attending Board members also offered their congratulations to the organizers for a job well done.  Plans for next year include finding a more cost-effective venue for the ceremony.

Dave Broom made arrangements for chapter members to attend the John Stanford Public Service and Political Science Academy Fundraising Breakfast.  J. Paul received a thank you note from Susan Simon, Steering Committee Member for the chapter’s participation in the event.  

J. Paul attended a focus group session at the offices of Cocker Fennessey sponsored City Club.  The purpose of the session was to discuss the “co-presenter” partnerships City Club has with a number of organizations including the Evergreen Chapter.  

The City of Seattle’s “Utility U” Culmination Event went well.  The program’s purpose is to enhance the interest among young adults from Seattle Public Schools Alternative School Programs in public service careers including utility work.  Some students are actually placed into Utility internships.  J. Paul has been assigned one student who will work with him on public relations over the summer.  The student has expressed an interest in the City’s Call Center.

The date of the Board Retreat is still tentatively Sunday, July 19, 2009.

Letter to Ron Harris-White:  J. Paul composed a letter thanking Ron Harris-White for his service to the Board.  The letter was approved.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Evergreen Chapter, Financial Statement, June 11, 2009 was presented by Dave Broom.  The checking account is $3,887.71, savings account is $7,380.17, Sub-total is $11,267.88, Certificate of Deposit is $4,000 (maturity date – 11/09/2009) and Total assets are $15,267.88.

Membership:

J. Paul attended a Seattle Management Association event and suggested that partnering with them in the future could attract new members for the Chapter.

Program Committee:

Steve Benowitz suggested using ASPA’s Group Membership Package option to attract groups of new members from the MPA programs at the Evans School (U.W.), Evergreen State College, and the Institute of Public Service program at Seattle University.  He contacted Patricia Yearwood, ASPA National Membership person, who suggested a break in the price for group memberships when paid with one check.  The reason for this is that group memberships paid with one check cuts down the cost of handling and saves them time.  He will contact Dean Sandra Archibald at the Evans School about Group Memberships and the possibility of an event Fall Quarter 2009.

ACTION ITEM FOR J. PAUL:

Follow up with all new members.

Board Nomination Committee Report (Steve Benowitz):

The Board agreed to expedite the posting of the Chapter’s ballot.  The purpose is to have the election process completed before the board retreat this summer.  Two Board members’ terms will expire (Mary Van Verst and Dave Broom).  Two new Board members have been nominated and have shown interest (Cheryl Simrell-King, Evergreen State College faculty and Leslie Wolff, Evergreen State College student.) The ballot will include new nominees and current board members seeking another term.  Steve will email the slate of candidates with a short biography of each new candidate by June 17, 2009.  The deadline for voting is June 28, 2009.

New Business:

A Chapter co-sponsored a May 20th event will GAO and Brian Estes.  A nice small group attended the luncheon event.  There were two speakers, George Emerson, Economist, Seattle Department of Finance and Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, King County Office of Management and Budget.

2010 Women’s Event:

The Chapter’s next Women’s event was presented by Wendy Ekern.  She feels that this is an ideal time to plan a women’s event especially with new members joining the Board.  The suggested location is Olympia.  She will start the planning after the Strategic Planning Meeting.

National Council Slot:

Dave Broom announced that the National Council nominations are open and encouraged members to apply.

Community Indicators Consortium’s event:

Chantal announced that the Consortium’s event, Community Indicators as Tools for Social Change:  Tracking Change and Increasing Accountability, is scheduled for October 1-2, 2009, Bellevue, WA.  She suggested that this would be a good connection and opportunity for the Chapter.  The Chapter can take advantage of this opportunity by sponsoring an afternoon break ($500) or by purchasing of a table ($500) or by sponsoring a student ($200).  A motion was made.

ACTION/MOTION:

A motion was made and seconded to provide sponsorship of $500 for one break at the Consortium event.  A quorum of Board members was not present so an electronic vote will be taken later.  An informal vote of all attending indicated an agreement to the general motion.

Old Business:

There was a short discussion of the decision progress regarding Chapter donations and support.

Lynn Tucker is working on arranging a meeting with Dean Sandra Archibald, Evans School.   

2009 Career Fair:  

J. Paul shared the results of an email survey to past Career Fair employer participants.  There were twenty-two responses, ten undeliverable.  In answer to the question of whether or not they would attend again, there were six “YES”, fourteen “NO” and two “MAYBE”.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

NOTE:  Thanks to Wendy Ekern for recording the minutes 

